
VILLAGE OF NORTH PALM BEACH

GOLF ADVISORY BOARD

MINUTES of January 18, 2021

I. CALL TO ORDER

A. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Steve Mathison at 6: 00 p.m. 

II. ROLL CALL

A. Present: Absent: 

Stephen Mathison — Chairman

Rich Pizzolato — Vice Chairman

Curtis Witters —Secretary

David Talley — Member

Jeff Irish — Member x

Jeff Egizio — Member

Landon Wells - Member

B. Staff Members Present: 

Allan Bowman, Director of Golf

Beth Davis, General Manager x

Lenore Dingle, Membership Coordinator x

C. Council Members Present: 

Darryl Aubrey x

Susan Bickel x

Mark Mullinix x

David Norris x

Deborah Searcy x
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D. Public Present: 

III. APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES

A. Minutes of the December 21, 2020 GAB Meeting were approved 6- 0. 

IV. ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS

Golf Report. Allan Bowman, Director of Golf, delivered his report. 

New mats were delivered for the driving range and will be installed by the end of the

week Allan was asked if the driving range should be overseeded with rye grass and his

response was that it would be considered for next year. We plan to install a set of mats at the

south end of the driving range as well. 

The revenue of the range is up over 20% for the fiscal year to date. 

We have asked the Village Council to approve a foliar nutrition program for the

course, with a cost of $48,000. The Council approved the request. 

Allan is requesting an amendment of our contract with Brightview. 

A divot filling party was held this afternoon; 10 members and 6 staff participated

covering the front nine of the course. 

Rich Pizzolato said the party was beneficial to the participants to learn more about the

management of the course from Allan. 

A summary of the financials for the Country Club for the 15` quarter of the fiscal year

ending 12/ 31/ 20) was presented to the Board. A copy of the document is attached. A

question was posed by the Board; should the budget be presented in a different format, to

separate the income and expenses of golf operations from the remaining items? 
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Golf play was up for December; member play is up 20% and non-member play is up

10%. The course receives $62 per round for member play and $ 85 per round for non- 

member play. 

Allan explained that he is continuing to work to find the proper balance between

memberships for village residents and nonresidents. Allan would like to see the number of

residents on the membership waiting list reduced. 

The course is reducing the nurnber• of rounds played on Mondays and holding more

tee times on those days for members, and allowing for maintenance work to be performed. 

The course will close for four days per month for maintenance, during June, July, and

August. 

The course will hold several tournaments in the next few months. 

A discussion was had about the growth of golf in Florida related to COVID or other

factors and the impact of the increased demand for play at North Palm Beach Country Club. 

The Board also discussed the online booking of golf; should the time for making a

reservation be midnight on the allowed day, as itis now, or be moved to 7: 00 a.m.? 

It was reported to the Board that the rules of the course and club regarding COVID

will be strictly enforced and violation of the rules will be grounds for suspension of a

member. 

V. DISCUSSION TOPICS

VI. ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 7: 00 p.m. 

The next meeting will be March 15, 2020. 

Minutes by Curtis L. Witters, Secretary. 
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